
                 
 

                

25 March 2020 
 

Corona (COVID 19) 
 
Dear fellow golfer.  
 
As per the most recent announcement from the President of South Africa, the 
country will go into lockdown on Friday 27 March 2020. This implies that the 
golf course will also be out of bounds for all. The committee has put the 
necessary in place to ensure that we continue having security guarding our 
asset through this lockdown period  
 
We also ask that all members remove any personal effects from the club by 
17:00 tomorrow Thursday 26 March. Added to this, it is strongly suggested 
that those who park their golf carts at the club remove the positive lead from 
their battery terminal.   
 

The club has introduced a new monthly survey through which we aim to 
gauge the satisfaction of our members with the service offering at our club. 
We would appreciate it if you could take 30 seconds to complete the survey 
(click below link). We urge all to please complete the survey once a month so 
that we can gauge whether there is a change in the level of satisfaction. 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ST3VLBS 

 

Summer foursomes on Sunday mornings from 8:00 on Sunday 8 & 22 
March and 19 April. 
 
 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ST3VLBS


                 
 

                

   Harry Solomon League   
 

As previously communicated, Western Province golf union have not yet 
finalized arrangements for the league for this year and we are therefore 
still waiting on the rules (format / handicaps etc.). With this in mind it 
has been decided to cast the net a bit wider and invite all male members 
with a handicap index of 8,5 to 19,1 to add their names to the list on the 
notice board by no later than 31 March 2020. 
 

 
Tuesday 17 March 2020           Fourball Alliance with 2 scores to count  
38 players 

1. J Ackerman/ J Jordaan/N Adams/R Links     85 
2. N Mostert/F Conradie/R Hurter/L Simons     84 
3. A Keyser/H Theys/B Turner/K Kellerman     83 
4. S de Smidt/ D van Heerden /C Mufweba/ F Groenewald  82 
 

Friday 20 March 2020    Alliance with 2 scores to count  
16 players 

1. P Langford/J Jordaan/J Ackerman      77 
2. E Nel/G Olivier/J Steyn        75 
3. T Carstens/P Myburgh/G Pretorius      72 

 
News: 
Congratulations to our Seniors league team beating Stellenbosch golf club on 
Tuesday 17 March playing at Devonvale golf course 4¹/² to ¹/² 
Results: 

L Jacobs/N Isaacs won 2 and I 
J Warries/F Aysen won 5 and 4 
P Myburgh/ E le Roux won 5 and 3 
I Kora/ G Myers halved 
J Steyn and J Theart won 4 and 2 

It is pleasing to note that our team is still unbeaten. 
  



                 
 

                

 
 

Wednesday 18 March 2020         4 BBB Stableford 
1. M.Sinclair / O.Adams     44 
2. J.Matthysen / J.Dye     44 
3. C.Isaaks / J.Immelman     43 
4. S.Fourie / R.De Kock     43 

Closest to the pin hole 13: A.van Niekerk 
 
Saturday 21 March 2020, 4 Ball Better Ball Combined Stableford  
(Windhoek Lager Pairs) 

 
AM                                                      

1. J Steyn / P Steyn                         71 
2. C Nieuwoudt / L Vice                   70 
3. C Ernstzen / C Ernstzen                70 
4. R Brown / E Wertheim                 69 
5. C Abbott/ L Lombard                   69 
6. A Vergotine / A Walbrugh    68 
 

Nearest the pin hole 7 (U Cohens) 
 

PM 
1. M Petersen / W Muller                  74 
2. F Bosman / F Kamfer                  73 
3. B Claasen / C Wilkinson              71 
4. J Morison / R Human                   70 

 
Nearest the pin hole 13 (M Windt) 

 
Windhoek Lager Qualifiers: 
 

1.  J Steyn / P Steyn 
2.  M Petersen / W Muller 
3.  F Bosman / F Kamfer 



                 
 

                

Well done to M.Mc Kelly who shot a 69 off his +1 handicap and M.Petersen 
who shot a 72 off his 2 handicap on Saturday. 
 
 

 
 

Fixtures for the coming 2 weeks: 
 
All fixtures cancelled due to COVID 19 lockdown. 
 

 
 
 
 

         
Congrats to the below members who will be celebrating their birthday over 
the next few days: 
Jan Heydenrych  Jan Hurter   Corne Serfontein 
Ohillip Zondo   James Bestbier  Guillaume Du Toit 
Gavin Watson   Jeandre Blom  Rayno Smuts  
William Du Toit   Liesie Barnard  John Haynes 
Sammy Monk   Paul Brock  Paddy Finnucane 
Andries Louw 
 
  
 
 
 
 



                 
 

                

A decision has been taken to allow a free drop within one club length (not 
closer to the hole) on all closely mowed areas with immediate effect. Please 
ensure to continue filling divots etc. 
 
 

A further decision will see the area around the pylons staked in future. Once 
this is done we will no longer have drop zones in place but will change the 
local rule to allow a free drop (within 2 club lengths) at the nearest point of 
relief. This will ensure that we receive complete line & sight relief from the 
pylons. 

The Door between the bar area and the annex has been removed. The 
project will be completed by inserting a strip on the floor etc. once all returns 
to normal.  
Members are reminded that the annex area is no longer a smoking area and 
that children under the age of 18 are now allowed to sit in the area. Please 
note, they will still not be allowed passed the strip where the door was into the 
greater bar area (as per our liquor license). 



                 
 

                

 
 
 

Members are reminded that there are free golf lessons for juniors on a 
Tuesday between 14:30 and 15:30. 

Please drop off any equipment you would like to donate at the pro shop. 
 

Please contact: Thys Potgieter  (Resident PGA Professional) on  
(021) 903-0300 for bookings 

The pro shop has also received some exciting new apparel and have a large 
quantity of new balls in stock. Please enquire within: 
 
 
 

 
Lastly, on behalf of the Committee and Management of the club 
we wish all our members and staff, and those nearest and 
dearest to you, all the best during these trying times. Please 
look after you and yours and lets all do our bit to support our 
government and ensure our country comes through this 
pandemic as best possible.   
Look forward to seeing all of you on the course in the very 
near future. 


